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CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
ROOM 1010, CITY HALL  
200 NORTH SPRING STREET 
LOS ANGELES, CA 90012

Re: Case No. CPC-2017-455-CA

Hello Councilmembers of the PLUM Committee,

Covid has destroyed my business and created more homelessness encampments throughout Los Angeles. Our tenants have left and I’m sure many Angelenos are feeling this same struggle. 

We learned about the graffi� abatement program which has had a very posi�ve impact for our property and our en�re city. To not approve this program would be a
great loss for our en�re business community and throw many neighborhoods in further dis-repair un�l we get to a new normal. This is a program that should be rpproved
for no other reason than to help the city. 

It's a no-brainer!!!

Please do what’s right for our city, property owners, businesses tenants and our neighborhoods that are all benefi�ng from this program. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Pollak
President
Oleon 
1786 N Highland Ave
Los Ángeles CA 90028
310 309 0004


